
 
  

Principalõs Update:  
The middle school brain is a powerful and amazing thing. Just this week I saw several examples of 

how brilliant and insightful students can be. I listened to students in an English class interpret the 

feelings of a character by using textual clues provided by the author. I watched students have 

ñlightbulbò moments in science and math as they grasped a previously unknown or not fully 

understood concept, and I saw students challenge one anotherôs thinking in group work in social 

studies, causing their work partners to revise and rethink their ideas. 
 

On the other side of that coin, I saw students walk away from a classroom completely convinced they 

had no homework that evening despite the fact the teacher spent the last five minutes of class clearly 

and repeatedly articulating the homework and even had the students write it in their planners...I 

watched a student completely misinterpret a social situation and become frustrated with a friend over a 

(mis)perceived slight, and I listened to students laughing hysterically over a joke that made absolutely 

no sense to any of them (or me for that matter). 
 

Yes, the middle school brain is amazing and frustrating by turns. At LAMS, we work to remember 

when dealing with our students  both the potential and unreliability of our studentsô brains. At every 

step of the way, we are promoting their independence by teaching them to do things on their own, and 

we are looking for ways to help them if they arenôt able to. We work to balance failure and growth as 

both are important- students need to occasionally feel frustrated or that they arenôt able to do 

something to learn they have the ability to get up, work harder, and try again.  

 

As parents it is often hard to allow our children to struggle. Most of us remember the challenges we 

faced in our middle school years and, because we love our children, donôt want our students to suffer 

the same pains and setbacks we faced. Some of those setbacks (if not all of them) have shaped who we 

are as adults and have helped turn us into people who love their kids so much we donôt want them to 

struggle. If our kids donôt ever have the opportunity to try, fail, and try again, they may not know what 

it is to persevere. If they arenôt allowed to make mistakes, they wonôt have the opportunity to learn to 

fix them and to learn from them. 

 

As teachers and parents, we can help by patiently practicing acknowledgment of the struggle and 

encouraging students to push through. If we can allow our kids to have to try hard, to learn to deal with 

success and failure and support them in moving forward in the face of adversity, we can harness the 

power of their powerful, developing minds to help shape them into strong and capable young adults. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

The Lancer LineséOct. 6 ,2017     

Wall of Fame: 
Each week teachers nominate students who exemplify scholarship and citizenship and their names are 

added to the ñWall of Fameò for the week. Congratulations to this weekôs Wall of Fame Students! We 

appreciate your hard work and your great attitude:  
 

Michaela Warnke, Gavin McDiarmid, Bode Breese, Cory Kazzi, Ashly Rodriguez Medina, 

Madely Torres, Dylan White, Julia Bellardo, Jose Delgado Espino, Maricsa Gonzalez, Jalen 

Carwise, Rozy Jones, Dayana Reyna Torres, Amelia Davis, Elena Wolf, Lola Gantenbein, Dan 

Lopez, McKenna Cassidy, Ryan Schisler, Nate Browning , Angel Cerda 
   

If a studentôs name appears on here more than once or for more than one week, it means that student is 

doing great things in several classes. 
 

Laguna Middle School             John Calandro, Principal 
11050 Los Osos Valley Road San Luis Obispo, CA 93405  805-596-4055 

 

  

  

  



 

  

Around School:   
¶ There were two Ms. DeVecchios at school today as Ms. Devecchio brought her sister in to 

speak with her science classes. A meteorologist by training, the ñother Ms. DeVecchioò shared 

with classes information about weather, weather patterns and how she studies both as a 

meteorologist and a TV weather reporter. Students had the opportunity not only to learn more 

about weather, but also how science can lead to careers.  

 

¶ Mrs. Carlinôs family and consumer science students are working  

on a sewing unit. Students must learn to thread a sewing machine, 

spool a bobbin, and use their measuring, cutting, and ironing  

skills to create various projects. Family and consumer sciences  

students are learning many of the valuable and often forgotten  

skills they will need in everyday life. We are fortunate to have a  

program at LAMS that provides students with this opportunity. 

 

¶ Ms. Lincolnôs 7th grade history classes participated in a Socratic 

Seminar today. A Socratic Seminar involves students having a rich 

conversation with one another to develop their thinking skills and 

to learn to challenge one another to be better students, speakers,  

and listeners. Students did an outstanding job discussing such topics as: Which ancient 

civilization (Maya, Aztec, Inca) was the most significant? and, Would you rather live in the 

past or future? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

o Should we be worried that Mr. Calandro and 

Mr. Schalde are beginning to dress alike? 

(Zoom in on the ties for more clarification!)  
 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

Schoolwide Academic Vocabulary 
Our schoolwide vocabulary is taught on Mondays in home base and used throughout the 

week in all of our classes. Use these around the dinner table next week and see how many 

your student recognizes! Next weekõs academic vocabulary words: 

wiretapping (noun)  the act of connecting to a telephone to listen in on conversations 

patriot (noun)  a person who supports and defends his or her country 

eliminate (verb)   to get rid of, to remove 

suspicious (adjective)  appearing dishonest or potentially dangerous 

source (noun)  something or someone that supplies information; where 

something comes from; origin 
 

 



    
 

  

 

 

Youth Truth Survey  

Students are more likely to succeed in environments that foster a positive school culture. 

School culture is built on a foundation of respect and positive relationships that help, in turn, 

contribute to a positive school climate. A growing body of research shows that when schools 

focus on improving culture and climate, they see a range of positive outcomes: higher 

engagement and achievement, fewer behavioral disruptions, lower teacher turnover, and higher 

teacher satisfaction. Additionally, a recent comprehensive review of 15 years of research about 

school climate, inequality, and academic achievement finds that a positive school climate can 

help close the achievement gap.  As part of our Local Control Accountability Plan (LCAP), we 

have created the Superintendent's Student Senate to assist us in better understanding what is 

happening in our schools.   

So, how do students feel about the culture of their schools?  
To help answer this question, we contracted with YouthTruth.  They specialize in analyzing 

survey data from more than 80,000 students in grades six through 12. In partnership with the 

Gates Foundation, they have gathered data from anonymous online surveys administered 

in public schools across 24 states. They evaluated questions relating to school culture ï largely 

about respect and fairness ï and uncovered some key insights. Since student perceptions are 

linked with outcomes, itôs smart to understand what students are experiencing. We believe this 

survey can help us make more informed decisions about improving school culture in San Luis 

Coastal. 

 
We will survey all middle and high school students in our district between October 16-27, 

2017.  This survey is voluntary; however, we encourage active participation.  If you do not 

wish your student to participate in the survey, please sign and return the opt-out letter attached 

to our newsletter email. 

 

Data collected from this survey will be shared with the Superintendent's Student Senate, with 

the expertise of YouthTruth staff in November 2017.  We will share these reports with the 

School Board, parents, and community in December 2017.  This data will be used to design 

specific improvement goals for the upcoming school year. 

 

Thank you for your support. 

 

 

Eric Prater, Ed.D., Superintendent 

San Luis Coastal Unified School District 

805.549.1334 

eprater@slcusd.org 

www.slcusd.org 
 

https://safesupportivelearning.ed.gov/events/webinar/making-case-importance-school-climate-and-its-measurement
http://www.aera.net/Newsroom/Recent-AERA-Research/A-Research-Synthesis-of-the-Associations-Between-Socioeconomic-Background-Inequality-School-Climate-and-Academic-Achievement
tel:(805)%20549-1334
mailto:eprater@slcusd.org
http://www.slcusd.org/


 

Weôre Still Talking CRAAP! 
How can a student determine if a website is a credible resource or if the 

information is true? Just ask one of our 7th graders! 

The Cove 
Lunchtime in The Cove is hip and happening! 

Students are enjoying the collaborative vibe 

and working together on projects during their 

lunch break, before/after school, and during 

class visits. Math homework is also popular 

and fun on the wide screen! Kids are loving 

learning together! And, rumor has it that  

Ms. Houleôs art students are imagining and 

creating something special for the new space. 

The school community enthusiasm and spirit 

for The Cove is very much appreciated! 

Listen To What Lancers Are Reading!  

ςπρχ                     -ÁÙ ρςȟ ςπρχ 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=FYifOyWOGL4
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ctbDxM_FtWg
https://www.instagram.com/lamslibrarynoise/


 

Laguna Cross Country updates 
I hope your weekends are going well. Our first meet at Judkins was filled with great races and was 

capped by our 4th consecutive team title at this meet. I have partial results linked here based on my 

pictures of the sticker/score board. When I receive full results from Judkins, I will send them out.  
 

Looking forward, we will have another full week of practice before we have our next meet. On a 

personal note, I am getting married Saturday, and will not be at practice or school Monday or 

Tuesday (October 9th and October 10th). One of our track coaches and/or Laguna staff members 

will be out to meet with athletes before and after they run on both of these days.    
 

My first day back will be October 11th, and we will be going to a meet at Paulding Middle School. 

If you have questions about the meet, please contact me as soon as possible, as I will not be 

responding to emails between Friday morning and Tuesday night.  
 

Where: Paulding Middle School 600 Crown Hill St, Arroyo Grande, CA 93420 

When: Thursday 10/11 at 3:15.  

(Athletes will be leaving Laguna at 2:00/after 5th period, and athletes should change into their 

uniform top after PE or at Lunch. Changing at the meet is very difficult.) 

Who: All athletes interested and able to attend 

Travel:  We will be taking a school bus to this meet and I will bring a roll sheet for athletes 

attending the meet.  
 

Following our meet on Wednesday at Paulding, we will have a meet on Saturday, October 14th. 

This meet is in Guadalupe and it is going to start at 10:00. I will send out a more detailed 

information sheet for this meet after our meet at Paulding.   
 

As always, please do not hesitate to contact me with questions or concerns.       ~Tyler Hoyt 

Boys Basketball 
Laguna will be holding skills assessments through the month of October to establish seventh and 

eighth grade boys basketball teams. At the end of assessments, a seventh and eighth grade team 

will be selected. Each team will be comprised of approximately 12 students.  

Specific assessment dates are as follows: 

Seventh Grade: October 10,11; 16,17; and 23,24  

Eighth Grade: October 12,13; 18,19; and 25,26.  

 

Times for each assessment will be 3:15 to 4:45 PM. (Note: If students are involved in another 

activity after school, they may leave at 4:00 PM.)  

 

To be considered for placement, a student must attend at least half of the three week 

assessments. Letters will be given to all participating students on October 27th, after school, 

informing them if they will be placed on the Laguna Middle School team or not. If your student is 

placed on one of the two Laguna Middle School teams, they will need a current physical on 

file at the school. Physicals dated in the past twelve months are acceptable.  
 

Practice will be daily during the season from 3:15 to 4:45 PM prior to December. After December, 

some practices will be held from 4:45 to 6:30 PM to accommodate girls basketball teams who 

share the gym. 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1mV-fICeJWhx0iEUSy40IgUlWy99Xb4DhIHIIZAOdF_w/edit


 

 

 

 

Laguna Middle School  

2017-2018 

Club List  

 

-ÉÎÅÃÒÁÆÔ -ÏÎÄÁÙÓ 
-ÏÎÄÁÙÓ ÁÔ ϋÔÈ ÇÒÁÄÅ ÌÕÎÃÈ ÉÎ ÒÏÏÍ %Ȥύ 

&ÏÒ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ×ÈÏ ÁÒÅ ÉÎÔÅÒÅÓÔÅÄ ÉÎ -ÉÎÅÃÒÁÆÔ ÁÎÄ ×ÁÎÔ ÔÏ ÃÒÁÆÔ Á×ÁÙ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÁÍÁÚÉÎÇ ×ÏÒÌÄÓ ÏÎ ÏÕÒ -ÉÎÅÃÒÁÆÔ ÓÅÒÖÅÒȢ  
 

&ÒÉÄÁÙ .ÉÇÈÔ ,ÉÖÅ ɉ&.,Ɋ 
-ÏÎÄÁÙ χÐÍȤψÐÍ ÉÎ 2ÏÏÍ 'Ȥϊ 

3ÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ÉÎ ÔÈÉÓ ÃÌÕÂ ÃÒÅÁÔÅ ÆÕÎ ÁÃÔÉÖÉÔÉÅÓ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÃÁÍÐÕÓ ÔÏ ÂÒÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ ÃÁÍÐÕÓ ÃÏÍÍÕÎÉÔÙ ÔÏÇÅÔÈÅÒ ÁÎÄ ÒÁÉÓÅ Á×ÁÒÅÎÅÓÓ ÏÆ 
ÄÒÕÇÓ ÁÎÄ ÁÌÃÏÈÏÌȢ &., ÁÌÓÏ ÐÁÒÔÉÃÉÐÁÔÅÓ ÉÎ ÃÏÍÍÕÎÉÔÙ ÓÅÒÖÉÃÅȟ ÔÅÁÍÂÕÉÌÄÉÎÇ ÁÃÔÉÖÉÔÉÅÓȟ ÁÎÄ ÌÅÁÄÅÒÓÈÉÐ ÓÕÍÍÉÔÓ ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈÏÕÔ ÔÈÅ 

ÙÅÁÒȢ 
 

!ÎÉÍÁÔÉÏÎ #ÌÕÂ 
-ÏÎÄÁÙÓ χÐȤψÐ ÉÎ ÒÏÏÍ $Ȥυ 

4ÈÉÓ ÃÌÕÂ ÇÉÖÅÓ χÔÈ ÁÎÄ ψÔÈ ÇÒÁÄÅ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ×ÉÔÈ ÓÉÍÉÌÁÒ ÉÎÔÅÒÅÓÔÓ Á ÔÉÍÅ ÔÏ ÇÅÔ ÔÏÇÅÔÈÅÒ ÁÎÄ ÃÒÅÁÔÅ ÁÒÔȢ  3ÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ×ÉÌÌ ×ÁÔÃÈ 
ÁÎÉÍÁÔÅÄ ПÉÌÍÓ ÁÎÄ ÁÎÁÌÙÚÅ ÈÏ× ÔÈÅÙ ×ÅÒÅ ÍÁÄÅȢ 4ÈÅÙ ×ÉÌÌ ÁÌÓÏ ÄÅÖÅÌÏÐ ÔÈÅÉÒ Ï×Î ÓÔÏÐ ÍÏÔÉÏÎ ÖÉÄÅÏÓ ÆÒÏÍ ÄÒÁ×ÉÎÇÓ ÔÈÁÔ 

ÔÈÅÙ ÃÒÅÁÔÅȢ  
 

&##,!Ⱦ#ÁÔÅÒÉÎÇ #ÌÕÂ 
4ÕÅÓÄÁÙÓ χÐÍȤψÐÍ ÉÎ ÒÏÏÍ $Ȥυυ 

4ÈÉÓ ÃÌÕÂ ÉÓ ÆÏÒ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ×ÈÏ ÌÉËÅ ÃÏÏËÉÎÇ ÏÒ ×ÁÎÔ ÔÏ ÌÅÁÒÎ ÔÏ ÃÏÏËȢ 4ÈÉÓ ÃÌÕÂ ÍÅÅÔÓ σȤτ ÔÉÍÅÓ Á ÍÏÎÔÈȢ  
 

'ÅÎÄÅÒÓ ÁÎÄ 3ÅØÕÁÌÉÔÉÅÓ !ÌÌÉÅÓ ɉ'3!Ɋ #ÌÕÂ  
4ÕÅÓÄÁÙÓ χÐÍȤψÐÍ ÉÎ ÒÏÏÍ %Ȥω 

! ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔȤÒÕÎ ÃÌÕÂ ÔÈÁÔ ÂÒÉÎÇÓ ÔÏÇÅÔÈÅÒ ,'"41)Ϲ ÁÎÄ ÓÔÒÁÉÇÈÔ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ÔÏ ÓÕÐÐÏÒÔ ÅÁÃÈ ÏÔÈÅÒȟ ÐÒÏÖÉÄÅ Á ÓÁÆÅ ÐÌÁÃÅ ÔÏ ÓÏÃÉÁÌÉÚÅȟ 
ÁÎÄ ÃÒÅÁÔÅ Á ÐÌÁÔÆÏÒÍ ÔÏ ПÉÇÈÔ ÆÏÒ ÇÅÎÄÅÒ ÊÕÓÔÉÃÅȢ 

 

-ÁËÅÒÓ #ÌÕÂ 
4ÈÕÒÓÄÁÙ χÐÍȤψÐÍ ÉÎ ÒÏÏÍ !Ȥυ 

3ÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ÁÒÅ ÔÒÁÉÎÅÄ ÉÎ ÓÈÏÐ ÓÁÆÅÔÙ ÁÎÄ ÏÎÃÅ ÔÈÅÙ ÐÁÓÓ ÓÁÆÅÔÙ ÔÅÓÔÓ ÁÒÅ ÁÂÌÅ ÔÏ ÕÓÅ ÔÈÅ ÔÏÏÌÓ ÁÎÄ ÒÅÓÏÕÒÃÅÓ ÏÆ ÏÕÒ ÓÈÏÐ ÔÏ ÃÒÅÁÔÅ 
×ÈÁÔÅÖÅÒ ÔÈÅÙ ÃÁÎ ÉÍÁÇÉÎÅȢ  

 

&##,!Ⱦ3Å×ÉÎÇ #ÌÕÂ 
4ÈÕÒÓÄÁÙÓ χÐÍȤψÐÍ ÉÎ ÒÏÏÍ $Ȥυυ 

4ÈÉÓ ÃÌÕÂ ÉÓ ÒÕÎ ÂÙ -ÒÓȢ #ÁÒÌÉÎ ÆÏÒ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ×ÈÏ ÁÒÅ ÉÎÔÅÒÅÓÔÅÄ ÉÎ ÆÁÓÈÉÏÎ ÁÎÄ ÃÒÅÁÔÉÎÇ ÔÈÅÉÒ Ï×Î ÓÅ×Î ÍÁÔÅÒÉÁÌÓȢ 
 

 

,ÁÔÅ ÂÕÓ ÁÖÁÉÌÁÂÌÅ ÁÔ τÐÍ ÆÏÒ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ×ÈÏ ÎÏÒÍÁÌÌÙ ÒÉÄÅ ÔÈÅ ÂÕÓȢ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ×ÉÌÌ 
ÒÅÃÅÉÖÅ Ȱ,ÁÔÅ "ÕÓȱ ÐÁÓÓ ÆÒÏÍ ÔÈÅ ÃÌÕÂ ÁÄÖÉÓÏÒȢ  

 

  



 

 

Laguna Middle School  

2017-2018 

Lista de Clubes  

 

-ÉÎÅÃÒÁÆÔ -ÏÎÄÁÙÓ 
,ÕÎÅÓ ÅÎ ÅÌ ÁÌÍÕÅÒÚÏ ÄÅÌ ÇÒÁÄÏ ϋ ÅÎ ÓÁÌĕÎ %Ȥύ 

0ÁÒÁ ÌÏÓ ÅÓÔÕÄÉÁÎÔÅÓ ÑÕÅ ÅÓÔÁǲÎ ÉÎÔÅÒÅÓÁÄÏÓ ÅÎ -ÉÎÅÃÒÁÆÔ Ù ÑÕÉÅÒÅÎ ÎÁÖÅÇÁÒ ÅÎ ÌÏÓ ÍÕÎÄÏÓ ÉÎÃÒÅąǲÂÌÅÓ ÅÎ ÎÕÅÓÔÒÏ ÓÅÒÖÉÄÏÒ ÄÅ 
-ÉÎÅÃÒÁÆÔȢ 

 

&ÒÉÄÁÙ .ÉÇÈÔ ,ÉÖÅ 
,ÕÎÅÓ χÐÍȤψÐÍ ÅÎ ÓÁÌĕÎ 'Ȥϊ 

,ÏÓ ÅÓÔÕÄÉÁÎÔÅÓ ÅÎ ÅÓÔÅ ÃÌÕÂ ÃÒÅÁÎ ÁÃÔÉÖÉÄÁÄÅÓ ÄÉÖÅÒÔÉÄÁÓ ÐÁÒÁ ÅÌ ÃÁÍÐÕÓ ÐÁÒÁ ÒÅÕÎÉÒ Á ÌÁ ÃÏÍÕÎÉÄÁÄ Ù ÁÕÍÅÎÔÁÒ ÌÁ ÃÏÎÃÉÅÎÃÉÁ 
ÄÅ ÌÁÓ ÄÒÏÇÁÓ Ù ÅÌ ÁÌÃÏÈÏÌȢ &., ÔÁÍÂÉÅǲÎ ÐÁÒÔÉÃÉÐÁ ÅÎ ÁÃÔÉÖÉÄÁÄÅÓ ÄÅ ÓÅÒÖÉÃÉÏ ÃÏÍÕÎÉÔÁÒÉÏȟ Ù ÃÕÍÂÒÅÓ ÄÅ ÌÉÄÅÒÁÚÇÏ ÅÎÔÒÅ ÅÌ ÁÎǿÏȢ 

 

#ÌÕÂ ÄÅ !ÎÉÍÁÃÉĕÎ 
,ÕÎÅÓ ÄÅ χÐÍȤψÐÍ ÅÎ ÓÁÌĕÎ $Ȥρ 

%ÓÔÅ ÃÌÕÂ ÏÆÒÅÃÅ Á ÌÏÓ ÅÓÔÕÄÉÁÎÔÅÓ ÄÅ χ Ù ψ ÇÒÁÄÏ ÃÏÎ ÉÎÔÅÒÅÓÅÓ ÓÉÍÉÌÁÒÅÓȟ ÕÎ ÔÉÅÍÐÏ ÐÁÒÁ ÒÅÕÎÉÒÓÅ Ù ÃÒÅÁÒ ÁÒÔÅȢ ,ÏÓ ÅÓÔÕÄÉÁÎÔÅÓ 
ÖÅÒÁǲÎ ÐÅÌąǲÃÕÌÁÓ ÄÅ ÁÎÉÍÁÃÉÏǲÎ Ù ÁÎÁÌÉÚÁÒÁǲÎ ÃÏǲÍÏ ÆÕÅÒÏÎ ÈÅÃÈÁÓȢ 4ÁÍÂÉÅǲÎ ÄÅÓÁÒÒÏÌÌÁÒÁǲÎ ÓÕÓ ÐÒÏÐÉÏÓ ÖÉÄÅÏÓ ÄÅ ÓÔÏÐ ÍÏÔÉÏÎ ÄÅ 

ÌÏÓ ÄÉÂÕÊÏÓ ÑÕÅ ÃÒÅÁÎȢ 
 

&##,!Ⱦ#ÌÕÂ ÄÅ #ÏÃÉÎÁ 
-ÁÒÔÅÓ χÐÍȤψÐÍ ÅÎ ÓÁÌĕÎ $Ȥυυ 

%ÓÔÅ ÃÌÕÂ ÅÓ ÐÁÒÁ ÅÓÔÕÄÉÁÎÔÅÓ ÑÕÅ ÌÅÓ ÇÕÓÔÁ ÃÏÃÉÎÁÒ Ï ÑÕÉÅÒÅÎ ÁÐÒÅÎÄÅÒ Á ÃÏÃÉÎÁÒȢ %Ì ÃÌÕÂ ÓÅ ÒÅÕǲÎÁ σ Á τ ÖÅÃÅÓ ÐÏÒ ÍÅÓȢ 
 

#ÌÕÂ ÄÅ 'ïÎÅÒÏ Ù 3ÅØÕÁÌÉÄÁÄ ɉ'3!Ɋ 
-ÁÒÔÅÓ ÄÅ χ ÐÍ Á ψ ÐÍ ÅÎ ÌÁ ÈÁÂÉÔÁÃÉĕÎ %Ȥω 

5Î ÃÌÕÂ ÄÉÒÉÇÉÄÏ ÐÏÒ ÅÓÔÕÄÉÁÎÔÅÓ ÑÕÅ ÒÅÕǲÎÅ Á ÅÓÔÕÄÉÁÎÔÅÓ ,'"41) Ù ÈÅÔÅÒÏÓÅØÕÁÌÅÓ ÐÁÒÁ ÁÐÏÙÁÒÓÅ ÍÕÔÕÁÍÅÎÔÅȟ ÐÒÏÐÏÒÃÉÏÎÁÒ 
ÕÎ ÌÕÇÁÒ ÓÅÇÕÒÏ ÐÁÒÁ ÓÏÃÉÁÌÉÚÁÒ Ù ÃÒÅÁÒ ÕÎÁ ÐÌÁÔÁÆÏÒÍÁ ÐÁÒÁ ÌÕÃÈÁÒ ÐÏÒ ÌÁ ÊÕÓÔÉÃÉÁ ÇÅǲÎÅÒÏȢ 

 

#ÌÕÂ ÄÅ -ÁËÅÒÓ 
*ÕÅÖÅÓ χÐÍȤψÐÍ ÅÎ ÓÁÌĕÎ !Ȥυ 

,ÏÓ ÅÓÔÕÄÉÁÎÔÅÓ ÓÏÎ ÅÎÔÒÅÎÁÄÏÓ ÅÎ ÌÁ ÓÅÇÕÒÉÄÁÄ ÄÅÌ ÅÓÐÁÃÉÏ ÄÅ ÔÒÁÂÁÊÏÓ Ù ÕÎÁ ÖÅÚ ÑÕÅ ÐÁÓÁÎ ÌÁÓ ÐÒÕÅÂÁÓ ÄÅ ÓÅÇÕÒÉÄÁÄ ÓÏÎ 
ÃÁÐÁÃÅÓ ÄÅ ÕÔÉÌÉÚÁÒ ÌÁÓ ÈÅÒÒÁÍÉÅÎÔÁÓ Ù ÒÅÃÕÒÓÏÓ ÄÅ ÎÕÅÓÔÒÏ ÅÓÐÁÃÉÏ ÄÅ ÔÒÁÂÁÊÏÓ ÐÁÒÁ ÃÒÅÁÒ ÌÏ ÑÕÅ ÐÕÅÄÁÎ ÉÍÁÇÉÎÁÒȢ 

 

&##,!Ⱦ#ÌÕÂ ÄÅ #ÏÓÔÕÒÁ 
*ÕÅÖÅÓ χÐȤψÐÍ ÅÎ ÓÁÌĕÎ $Ȥυυ 

%ÓÔÅ ÃÌÕÂ ÅÓ ÄÉÒÉÇÉÄÏ ÐÏÒ ÌÁ 3ÒÁȢ #ÁÒÌÉÎ ÐÁÒÁ ÌÏÓ ÅÓÔÕÄÉÁÎÔÅÓ ÑÕÅ ÅÓÔÁǲÎ ÉÎÔÅÒÅÓÁÄÏÓ ÅÎ ÌÁ ÍÏÄÁ Ù ÁÐÒÅÎÄÅÒ ÃÏÍÏ ÃÏÓÅÒȢ 
 

(ÁÙ ÕÎ ÁÕÔÏÂÕǲÓ ÄÉÓÐÏÎÉÂÌÅ Á ÌÁÓ τÐÍ ÐÁÒÁ ÌÏÓ ÅÓÔÕÄÉÁÎÔÅÓ ÑÕÅ ÎÏÒÍÁÌÍÅÎÔÅ ÖÉÁÊÁÎ ÅÎ ÅÌ 
ÁÕÔÏÂÕǲÓȢ ,ÏÓ ÅÓÔÕÄÉÁÎÔÅÓ ÒÅÃÉÂÉÒÁǲÎ ÕÎ ÐÁÓÅ ÄÅÌ ÃÏÎÓÅÊÅÒÏ ÄÅÌ ÃÌÕÂ ÐÁÒÁ ÓÕÂÉÒÓÅȢ  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Volunteers Needed 

Details 
Volunteers needed to work in a middle school reading classroom at Laguna Middle 

School in San Luis Obispo. Volunteers will be working one on one with 7th and 8th 

grade students to improve their reading fluency, using a research-based, highly-

effective strategy. Volunteers must be able to read English fluently, have a positive 

attitude, and be willing to connect with middle-schoolers. A brief training in the strategy 

will be provided. 

Dates and Times  3 Volunteers Wanted Per Class Period 

Mondays 

1st Period: 9:30 - 10:10:25 

3rd Period: 11:20-12:10 

5th Period: 1:25 - 2:15 

Tuesdays - Fridays 

1st Period: 8:20 - 9:20 

3rd Period: 10:30-11:30 

5th Period: 1:00 - 2:00 

 

Clearance 
Volunteers will be considered Level 2 volunteers. Requirements for Level 2 volunteers are as follows:  

1. Clearance through the Meganôs Law website (to ascertain volunteer is not a registered sex offender) 

2. Tuberculosis clearance within the past four years 

3. Volunteer packet signed (Application, Code of Conduct and Confidentiality forms) 

Requirements can be completed through the front office at Laguna Middle School. 

805-596-4055 | 11050 Los Osos Valley Road  

Contact 
For more information, please contact Lauren Knuttila, the reading classroom teacher..   

lknuttila@slcusd.org 

805-596-4055 

 

¶ We are currently looking for a parent or two who would like to help out on Thursdays 

from 3-4 with FCCLA/Sewing club. If you are interested, contact Mrs. Carlin 

kcarlin@slcusd.org 

 

PTA News 
 

NEXT MEETING: WEDNESDAY, Nov. 1, 2017 6pm IN THE STAFF LOUNGE 
 

Safe Routes to School Survey 
SLO Regional Rideshare, a division of SLO Council of Governments, is asking for your help in order 

to better understand travel patterns and transportation needs of SLO Countyôs K-12. The information 

gathered will be used to support applications for funding Safe Routes to School transportation projects 

and programs. The school with the greatest response rate as of December 31, 2017 will win a Bike 

Rodeo on Bike to School Day 2018! The survey can be found at: www.slosaferoutes.org 

 

mailto:lknuttila@slcusd.org
mailto:kcarlin@slcusd.org
file://///COLL/HD_CORS/STAFF/JCALANDRO/GroupWise/Documents/Newsletters/www.slosaferoutes.org


  

Have you ever paused to wonder who proudly hoists our American and CA flags over our school 

every single morning? 

Our outstanding librarian caught Lead Custodian extraordinaire, Gary Edmonson, with a smile 

on this morning.  :) 

 

http://www.auctria.com/auction/LagunaBarnBash2017


 
 
 

 

 

           

  

MINDBODY Invites you to òGet Geeked in Techó on October 12 
ñGet Geeked in Techò is an event for local middle schoolers to meet female leaders in the tech industry. 

Hosted by Women in Tech at MINDBODY, it'll feature women across California who've broken 

stereotypes, created startups, and become directors, founders, and CEOs. As many of us know, middle 

school has the highest rate of girls dropping out of STEM. This is an opportunity to empower and inspire 

our community's future leadersðno matter their gender. 
 

Speakers include: Maggie Von Stein, Founder of Savvy Leadership; Kristen Hazard, Founder of 

Wildnote; Lorelei Sibet, Founder of OneSiren and investor of SLO Makerspace; Gale McCreary, CEO, 

President, and Founder of CareSeek 

 

Click here to sign up and for more information! 
 

 

TEXT A TIP 
Did you know that Laguna Middle School has a Text-a-tip line where kids and parents can 

communicate directly to the school any issues of concern to or about our students. Information on 

the text-a-tip line is anonymous and is taken seriously. In the past, the text-a-tip line has been used 

to help students who were suicidal or involved in dangerous or unhealthy situations to receive the 

care they needed.    

Text-a-tip (LAMS only) 562 -0B1Z  (562-0219) 
We know there are times when students and parents have issues beyond the schoolôs reach as well. 

Fortunately, there are many ways for people to receive help in our community. If you or someone 

you know needs support, try one of the following crisis hotlines:   

 

SLO Hotline      (800)783-0607    

or Text LISTEN or HELLO to 741741 

 

www.AlexProject.org Lifeline:    1-800-273 TALK (8225) 

 

SLO County Mental Health Managed Care & Mental health Evaluation Team (MHET)  
(800)838-1381 

SLO Hospice      (805)544-2266 

Transitions Mental Health Association  (805)540-6500 

Community Counseling Center    (805)543-7969 

Gay and Lesbian Alliance (GALA)   (805)541-4252 
 

http://www.slcusd.org/images/cms/files/MINDBODY%20Get%20Geeked%20in%20Tech%20Event.pdf
http://www.alexproject.org/


 
  

IMPORTANT DATES TO NOTE 

 

Saturday, Oct 7   Laguna Barn Bash!    

 

Monday, Oct 9   Uganda Presentations H-1 all day 

Animation Club 3 -4 pm D-1 

Math Lab 3:00-4:00 H-3  

 

 Tuesday, Oct 10   Girls Volleyball v. Flamson 4:00/5:00 

7
th
 Boys Basketball Skills Assessments 3:15-4:45 

Math Lab 3:00-4:00 G-3 

       Culinary Club/FCCLA 3-4pm D-11 

GSA 3-3:50 E-5 

         

Wednesday, Oct 11 Girls Volleyball @ Judkins 3:30/4:30  

 Cross Country Meet @ Paulding 3:15 

7
th
 Boys Basketball Skills Assessments 3:15-4:45 

Math Lab 3:00-4:00 G-13 

Entrepreneurõs Club 3-4 G-5 

 

 Thursday, Oct 12    Girls Volleyball vs. St. Pats. 3:30/4:30  

8
th
 Boys Basketball Skills Assessments 3:15-4:45 

Mock Trial team meeting 3:10-4:30 E-6 

Builderõs Club G-14 3-4pm 

Makerõs Club 3-4 A-1 

Sewing Club/FCCLA 3-4 D-11  

 

Friday, Oct 13    7
th
 grade Girls Volleyball Tournament @Atascadero 

8
th
 Boys Basketball Skills Assessments 3:15-4:45 

 

Saturday, Oct. 14   8
th
 grade Girls Volleyball Tournament @Atascadero 

       Cross Country Meet @ Guadalupe 10am 

 

  

 



 
 

 
 



 

 


